November 15, 2023

Clerk's Department

Municipality of Lambton Shores

9577 Port Franks Road, RR 1

Thedford, Ont NOM 2NO

Northville Office
NOV 1 6 2023

RECEIVED

As you are aware the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 498 Grand Bend Executive addressed council earlier this year concerning the need for a crosswalk on the corner of Gill Rd and Highway 21 Grand Bend, due to increasing concerns with students from the Public School located on Gill Rd, crossing the highway.

Unfortunately council did not consider this to be beneficial and consideration was not given for this request.

Since that time, from discussions between various Council, members of Grand Bend Legion Executive and Mr Rob McIntosh, Council is aware there has been a serious accident where Mr Rob McIntosh's daughter was hit by a truck and seriously injured while crossing at the corner of Gill Road and Highway 21 Grand Bend.

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 498 Grand Bend Executive and Mr Rob McIntosh request to be on the agenda to make a presentation at your next Council meeting for reconsideration of this very serious and urgent matter of installing a crosswalk at the corner of Gill Road and Highway 21 Grand Bend.

Respectfully submitted,

John O'Handley,

Grand Bend Legion President

Rob McIntosh

Father of the injured student